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of all information material to patent-
ability in a reexamination proceeding. 
Each individual associated with the 
patent owner in a reexamination pro-
ceeding has a duty of candor and good 
faith in dealing with the Office, which 
includes a duty to disclose to the Office 
all information known to that indi-
vidual to be material to patentability 
in a reexamination proceeding. The in-
dividuals who have a duty to disclose 
to the Office all information known to 
them to be material to patentability in 
a reexamination proceeding are the 
patent owner, each attorney or agent 
who represents the patent owner, and 
every other individual who is sub-
stantively involved on behalf of the 
patent owner in a reexamination pro-
ceeding. The duty to disclose the infor-
mation exists with respect to each 
claim pending in the reexamination 
proceeding until the claim is cancelled. 
Information material to the patent-
ability of a cancelled claim need not be 
submitted if the information is not ma-
terial to patentability of any claim re-
maining under consideration in the re-
examination proceeding. The duty to 
disclose all information known to be 
material to patentability in a reexam-
ination proceeding is deemed to be sat-
isfied if all information known to be 
material to patentability of any claim 
in the patent after issuance of the reex-
amination certificate was cited by the 
Office or submitted to the Office in an 
information disclosure statement. 
However, the duties of candor, good 
faith, and disclosure have not been 
complied with if any fraud on the Of-
fice was practiced or attempted or the 
duty of disclosure was violated through 
bad faith or intentional misconduct by, 
or on behalf of, the patent owner in the 
reexamination proceeding. Any infor-
mation disclosure statement must be 
filed with the items listed in § 1.98(a) as 
applied to individuals associated with 
the patent owner in a reexamination 
proceeding, and should be filed within 
two months of the date of the order for 
reexamination, or as soon thereafter as 
possible. 

(b) Under this section, information is 
material to patentability in a reexam-
ination proceeding when it is not cu-
mulative to information of record or 

being made of record in the reexamina-
tion proceeding, and 

(1) It is a patent or printed publica-
tion that establishes, by itself or in 
combination with other patents or 
printed publications, a prima facie case 
of unpatentability of a claim; or 

(2) It refutes, or is inconsistent with, 
a position the patent owner takes in: 

(i) Opposing an argument of 
unpatentability relied on by the Office, 
or 

(ii) Asserting an argument of patent-
ability. 
A prima facie case of unpatentability 
of a claim pending in a reexamination 
proceeding is established when the in-
formation compels a conclusion that a 
claim is unpatentable under the pre-
ponderance of evidence, burden-of- 
proof standard, giving each term in the 
claim its broadest reasonable construc-
tion consistent with the specification, 
and before any consideration is given 
to evidence which may be submitted in 
an attempt to establish a contrary con-
clusion of patentability. 

(c) The responsibility for compliance 
with this section rests upon the indi-
viduals designated in paragraph (a) of 
this section and no evaluation will be 
made by the Office in the reexamina-
tion proceeding as to compliance with 
this section. If questions of compliance 
with this section are raised by the pat-
ent owner or the third party requester 
during a reexamination proceeding, 
they will be noted as unresolved ques-
tions in accordance with § 1.552(c). 

[57 FR 2036, Jan 17, 1992, as amended at 65 FR 
76776, Dec. 7, 2000] 

§ 1.560 Interviews in ex parte reexam-
ination proceedings. 

(a) Interviews in ex parte reexamina-
tion proceedings pending before the Of-
fice between examiners and the owners 
of such patents or their attorneys or 
agents of record must be conducted in 
the Office at such times, within Office 
hours, as the respective examiners may 
designate. Interviews will not be per-
mitted at any other time or place with-
out the authority of the Director. 
Interviews for the discussion of the 
patentability of claims in patents in-
volved in ex parte reexamination pro-
ceedings will not be conducted prior to 
the first official action. Interviews 
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should be arranged in advance. Re-
quests that reexamination requesters 
participate in interviews with exam-
iners will not be granted. 

(b) In every instance of an interview 
with an examiner in an ex parte reex-
amination proceeding, a complete writ-
ten statement of the reasons presented 
at the interview as warranting favor-
able action must be filed by the patent 
owner. An interview does not remove 
the necessity for response to Office ac-
tions as specified in § 1.111. Patent own-
er’s response to an outstanding Office 
action after the interview does not re-
move the necessity for filing the writ-
ten statement. The written statement 
must be filed as a separate part of a re-
sponse to an Office action outstanding 
at the time of the interview, or as a 
separate paper within one month from 
the date of the interview, whichever is 
later. 

[65 FR 76777, Dec. 7, 2000] 

§ 1.565 Concurrent office proceedings 
which include an ex parte reexam-
ination proceeding. 

(a) In an ex parte reexamination pro-
ceeding before the Office, the patent 
owner must inform the Office of any 
prior or concurrent proceedings in 
which the patent is or was involved 
such as interferences, reissues, ex parte 
reexaminations, inter partes reexamina-
tions, or litigation and the results of 
such proceedings. See § 1.985 for notifi-
cation of prior or concurrent pro-
ceedings in an inter partes reexamina-
tion proceeding. 

(b) If a patent in the process of ex 
parte reexamination is or becomes in-
volved in litigation, the Director shall 
determine whether or not to suspend 
the reexamination. See § 1.987 for inter 
partes reexamination proceedings. 

(c) If ex parte reexamination is or-
dered while a prior ex parte reexamina-
tion proceeding is pending and prosecu-
tion in the prior ex parte reexamination 
proceeding has not been terminated, 
the ex parte reexamination proceedings 
will usually be merged and result in 
the issuance and publication of a single 
certificate under § 1.570. For merger of 
inter partes reexamination proceedings, 
see § 1.989(a). For merger of ex parte re-
examination and inter partes reexam-
ination proceedings, see § 1.989(b). 

(d) If a reissue application and an ex 
parte reexamination proceeding on 
which an order pursuant to § 1.525 has 
been mailed are pending concurrently 
on a patent, a decision will usually be 
made to merge the two proceedings or 
to suspend one of the two proceedings. 
Where merger of a reissue application 
and an ex parte reexamination pro-
ceeding is ordered, the merged exam-
ination will be conducted in accord-
ance with §§ 1.171 through 1.179, and the 
patent owner will be required to place 
and maintain the same claims in the 
reissue application and the ex parte re-
examination proceeding during the 
pendency of the merged proceeding. 
The examiner’s actions and responses 
by the patent owner in a merged pro-
ceeding will apply to both the reissue 
application and the ex parte reexamina-
tion proceeding and will be physically 
entered into both files. Any ex parte re-
examination proceeding merged with a 
reissue application shall be concluded 
by the grant of the reissued patent. For 
merger of a reissue application and an 
inter partes reexamination, see § 1.991. 

(e) If a patent in the process of ex 
parte reexamination is or becomes in-
volved in an interference, the Director 
may suspend the reexamination or the 
interference. The Director will not con-
sider a request to suspend an inter-
ference unless a motion (§ 41.121(a)(3) of 
this title) to suspend the interference 
has been presented to, and denied by, 
an administrative patent judge, and 
the request is filed within ten (10) days 
of a decision by an administrative pat-
ent judge denying the motion for sus-
pension or such other time as the ad-
ministrative patent judge may set. For 
concurrent inter partes reexamination 
and interference of a patent, see § 1.993. 

[65 FR 76776, Dec. 7, 2000, as amended at 69 
FR 50001, Aug. 12, 2004; 72 FR 18905, Apr. 16, 
2007] 

Ex Parte REEXAMINATION CERTIFICATE 

§ 1.570 Issuance and publication of ex 
parte reexamination certificate con-
cludes ex parte reexamination pro-
ceeding. 

(a) To conclude an ex parte reexam-
ination proceeding, the Director will 
issue and publish an ex parte reexam-
ination certificate in accordance with 
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